
ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE 

MINUTES 

SEPTEMBER 26, 2019 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Steve Bandy with prayer and The Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

Jimmy Fontenot made a motion to accept the minutes of the meeting of September 19, 2019 as 

circulated.  Bob Landry seconded the motion and motion carried. 

President Bandy reported that he received a letter from SLCC and a picture Mia Delahousse 

with Michelle Veillon accepting the scholarship from our club.   He also read a letter from Mia 

thanking our club. 

Cynthia Oliver explained the changes made to the club’s bylaws clarifying Corporate 

Membership.  She also added a section for Family Membership as another avenue for attracting 

new members.  The membership discussed changes and decided to table any motions until the 

next meeting to allow further editing of the bylaws.  A copy will be emailed to each member for 

inspection before Thursday’s meeting. 

Bob Landry reported that he met with Mayor Chuck Robichaux and Chief Carroll Stelly at Rayne 

City Hall.  The results are that a tree will be replaced and a schedule for watering and grass 

cutting has been set in place. 

Jimmy Fontenot commented that he would like to thank Justin and Abby Guidry for installing 

the water fountain at the Children’s Museum in Lafayette. 

Rose Schexnider reported that she spoke with Erica Hulin who had requested aid in getting 

Spirit Shirts for Headstart here in Rayne.  Erica said they were lacking $150.00 to complete 

printing.  Jimmy Fontenot made a motion to donate $150.00 to Headstart Spirit Shirts project 

and add Rotary Club of Rayne’s logo on the back of shirts.   Michelle Veillon seconded the 

motion and the motion carried.   

Jimmy Fontenot made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by Fran Bihm and carried. 

 

 

 

  


